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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 24th JANUARY 2013 IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL.

Present: Cllrs B Collier, C Collier, H West, A Parr, P Gibbins, J Hay, M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, K Clifford, 1 member of the press, 1 member of the public & L Berry (Clerk)

13/01/165       Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllr C Pady (away)

13/01/166      Colyton Social Club


          Declarations of personal interest were recorded from:

Cllr A Parr – Feoffee 

Cllr S Smith – husband is on the Social Club Committee

Cllr M Mann & Cllr S Real  – are on the committee as the CPC representative and also members of the Social Club.

Cllr R Turner – Feoffee

Cllr B Collier – Feoffee and Social Club committee member

Cllr C Collier – Husband is on the Social Club committee

The Chair reminded councillors that this meeting was to discuss the advice we had received from the solicitor re the ownership of the Social Club. For the meeting to remain in the public domain and remain an open meeting only that advice was to be discussed, not the financial details.

He stated that he was not entirely happy with the advice received and felt the solicitor had completely overlooked the fact that this was a conditionally gift, vested in trust to the Parish Council. He had asked for further clarification that day, which should be forthcoming by Monday. The delay in asking for this clarification was due to work commitments.

The Club Chair had spoken to a friend about the situation but wasn’t going further with it, partially due to a lack of funds. Cllr Collier confirmed the Feoffees had heard nothing more from the Club, there is a Feoffees meeting next Tuesday (29th) and he thought that the Club should be encouraged to get legal advice.

The stumbling block is that the Feofees need security for any loan. The Social Club building cannot be offered as security as things stand at the moment. 

Cllr Collier gave a brief overview of what the Club is doing to remain open, they have volunteers to work the bar, monthly donations are being received and subscriptions are due to be paid shortly from about 150 current members. Unfortunately the new Treasurer had resigned after only a very short time in post. 

There was some discussion as to whether the money required could be granted to the Parish Council and then given to the Club but that would still offer no security to the Feofees.

Cllr Hay asked if we could discuss this on Monday at the Finance meeting when hopefully the clarification from the solicitor will have been received. All agreed and the clerk was asked to put it on the agenda.

The meeting closed at 19.30.
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